
 

 

  

NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

GPO Box 39 

SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Recipient Delivery David.Koppers@planning.nsw.gov.au 

Attention: Mr Koppers 

Dear Mr Koppers   

SSD 17352814 – Huntingwood Processing Facility Expansion – 65 

Huntingwood Drive, Huntingwood 

Thank you for your correspondence dated 25 March 2022 requesting our advice for the 

above matter.   

We have reviewed the proposal and we object to it until our issues listed in the attachment 

to this letter have all been addressed. 

We request that the information responding to these issues be referred back to us for 

comments and conditions, before any final determination of this application is made by the 

Department. 

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please contact our Manager Development 

Assessment, Judith Portelli on 9839 6228. 

Yours faithfully 

  

Peter Conroy 

Director City Planning and Development 
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Blacktown Council’s submission to SSD 17352813 –

Huntingwood Processing Facility Expansion 

1. Drainage Engineering Issues 

a. Tertiary treatments in series are not permitted. 

• Provide separate and total catchments for each Jellyfish. 

• Provide the complete jellyfish calculations as per the WSUD developer 

handbook chapter 12.13 and in particular 12.13.3. 

• The jellyfish levels are not as per 12.13.3. inlets and outlets are to be set at 

different levels. 

• Provide the 1EY HGL for the jellyfish calculations. 

b. Revise stormfilter designs and catchment plans as a result. 

c. Provide invert levels of drainage network and ensure that backwater levels from 

proprietary systems are considered. 

d. Submit amended plans and updated MUSIC (standard) model. 


